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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

November 22, 2016
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in special session Tuesday, November 22, 2016 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George, Dan J. Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.    Also attending was Auditor January Roush, County Attorney J. David Lett, Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Stacy Brown, Extension Educator; Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Clerk Gerald Montgomery, Recorder Rhonda Sanders, Andy Ringwald, Civil Defense/EMA;  Leo Rumschlag, Janssen & Spaans; Josh Hughett, Martin County Journal and Jill Wadsworth, Loogootee Tribune.  
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of November 9, 2016 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Leo Rumschlag, Janssen & Spaans, introduced himself to the Commissioners.  He advised the Commissioners that as of end of the year his business Rumschlag INC will be closing due to the new INDOT bridge requirements. His business did the county-wide bridge inspections in the past.   He is now a full-time employee with Janssen & Spaans.  Rumschlag submitted information regarding Janssen & Spaans and briefed the Commissioners on them.  

Stacy Brown, Extension Educator, submitted a renewal contract for the Extension with Purdue University.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve Amendment #2 Attachment A to the Extension Contractual Services Agreement between Purdue University and Martin County for $19,065.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The enrollment period for 4-H is open and will run through January 15, 2017.  
Clerk Gerald Montgomery submitted two contracts for renewal.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approve the CSI Maintenance Agreement for $9,713.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve a 3-year contract with Maximus Consulting Services, Inc. for $7,800 per year.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted his two-week work schedule.  He submitted pictures of the repairs to Simmons Creek Bridge which have been completed.  He also gave an update on the replacement of Bridge #11.  The floor has been poured and in the coming weeks will be black topped and guard rails put up.  Spouts Springs Bridge should be completed by next week and they will then move onto Sherfick School Road Bridge.  J&J Concrete will be at Witt Lane on Monday are expected to be there for 3 days.  Superintendent Padgett informed the Commissioners that they have winter supplies on hand.  He also updated the Commissioners on the new bay lights and bridge lumber for Jones Lane Bridge.  DC Metal has started replacing the roof at the department.  BF&S completed the field work for the bridge inspections and were very impressed with the cleaning the department recently completed of the bridges.  Attorney Dave Lett had no legal objections to the supply bids received at the October 22, 2016 meeting.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to accept all supply bids.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  A brief discussion followed on how to handle the hot mix bids in regards to Daviess County.  County Attorney Lett proceeded to open the Request for Bridge Inspection Proposals for 2017-2021.   The county received proposals from HWC Engineering, Jansson & Spaans and BF&S.  Attorney Lett will review the procedure to award the Bridge Inspections Contract.  A Committee consisting of Andy Ringwald, Jill Wadsworth and President George will meet on December 1, 2106 at 5:30pm to evaluate and rate each proposal received.  The Commissioners will then approve the contract at the December 6, 2016 meeting.  
Andy Ringwald, Civil Defense/EMA, attended a DCP meeting and a training meeting regarding emergency animal situations.  

Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director, informed the Commissioners that the Regional AA Chapter recently met at the new facility.  She also submitted a sample agreement that must be prepared and approved in order for the Community Corrections building to be listed as a Regional AA meeting site.  Attorney Lett will have the agreement ready for approval at the next meeting.  Director Collins informed the Commissioners that they were awarded an $85,500 grant to assist with technology improvements at the new facility.  She thanked the Community Foundation for the $1,000 to enable her to send an employee to substance abuse training.  Director Collins also informed the Commissioners of a state grant that Terry Cowen, LCC and Shoals School Superintendent Candace Roush received for $19,000 to be used to assist with the PBIS program at the Shoals School.  She invited the Commissioners and the public to the Community Corrections Open House to be held December 1, 2016 from 2pm-7pm.  She also thanked the Loogootee Tribune for doing an interview with her about Community Corrections.   Her facility was also able to host a court appointed parenting classes.  
Recorder Rhonda Sanders submitted an agreement with Priority Engineering for the rental of a scanner for approval.  After the 3 year rental agreement is complete the Recorders Office can purchase the equipment for $1.  Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve the Priority Engineering Agreement for $9,950 annually.  Commissioner Boyd made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
President George gave the September and October Veteran Services Officer report.  

Auditor Roush submitted the Tourism Report on behalf of Jim Stoughton.  

Commissioner Gregory made a motion to approve Resolution 2016-24, 2017 Commissioner Meeting Dates and Resolution 2016-23, 2017 Holidays.  Commissioner Boyd made the second. All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Commissioner Boyd made a motion to approve the 2017 Voucher Due Dates and Pay Dates submitted by the Auditor.  Commissioner Gregory made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Commissioner Boyd made a motion to close the Courthouse on December 9, 2016 from 11am-1pm for the Employee Christmas Dinner.  Commissioner Gregory made the second. All were in favor and the motion passed.  German American Bank will once again be supplying lunch to the Courthouse employees.  

Auditor Roush submitted the Public Defender Contract with Patrick Smith of McIntyre & Smith on behalf of Judge Lynne Ellis.  Commissioner Boyd made a motion to table the contract until all Public Defender Contracts are submitted.  Commissioner Gregory made the second. All were in favor and the motion passed.  

County Attorney Lett submitted Resolution 2016-26, Designating Employee Positions with Regards to the Federal Fair Labor Standards Act.  Due to the new law coming into effect December 1, 2016 the County had to designate which positions would be Non-Exempt and Exempt.  Non-Exempt employees will be eligible for overtime and compensation time.  Commissioner Boyd made the motion to approve Resolution 2016-26, Designating Employee Position with Regards to Federal FLSA.  Commissioner Gregory made the second. All were in favor and the motion passed.  
President George announced that the Courthouse will be closed on Thursday, November 24, 2016 and Friday, November 25, 2016 for the Thanksgiving Holiday.  He also invited everyone to the Community Corrections Open House on December 1, 2016 from 2pm-7pm.  

Auditor Roush updated the Commissioners on the Time Capsule event to be held on December 11, 2016 at 2pm at the Courthouse.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:32pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by President George.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, December 6 2016 at 5:30pm.  
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